Meeting with Mike Ledwith
(Clinical Director of pediatrics in the Northern Trust)   ​Fri. 8 Feb
 

There is only 1 permanent consultant on “on-call” rota along with 3 locums.
They are advertising for a 4th (permanent)
Junior Doctors:- Seven trainees and 2 staff grade/ associate specialists
20-22 nurses, all excellent.
Unit has a good tradition of responding to call-in
 

He is participating in Regional Review panel. A document is currently being produced and will be out for consultation mid-March.
 

Royal College of Pediatricians have been trying to introduce a condition whereby all new admissions are seen by an ST4 doctor (4th year specialty training doctor in pediatrics). This would not be possible in Causeway but there is already a tradition of more Consultant input.
 

Reasons for keeping pediatrics
 

  ​1 Equity for 25000 children to access adequate care.
 

          2 Local follow up of children with long term medical conditions
 

   3 Pediatricians necessary for Maternity and based on current performance, other hospitals could not cope if Causeway was closed.
 

    4 Provide back up for other pediatric units
 

The low bed occupancy is due to a higher consultant input with appropriate decision making and an excellent response to ‘call-in’  and NOT due to low demand, thus providing an excellent service
Antrim has 8 WTE consultants and 4 part time consultants
 

 

Would like to see a more innovative approach, more practioners on duty at night, consistent training.  Does not believe specialization is for everyone.
 

Need to strengthen research relations with The University of Ulster
 

Mentioned Whitehaven hospital in Cumbria which has a similar rural and relatively small catchment area which is using advanced Nurse Practitioners,  may be a potential model to look at.
